

Norfolk Constabulary

Dereham Police Station Commercial Road Dereham Norfolk NR19 1AE

Tel: 101

Mobile: 07766990802

Email: paula.gilluley@norfolk.pnn.police.u

www.norfolk.police.uk Non-Emergency Tel: 101

Bleing wallsh Council

21st March 2022

Dear Sir/Madam

Thank you for your invitation for me to join you at the Elsing Annual Parish Meeting on 21st March 2022. I am unfortunately unable to attend in person but would like to offer the below annual report from Police.

We have recently had some officer moves, with Inspector Shaun Baker now in post as the Local Policing Command Inspector for Breckland North and PC Charlotte Anderson has joined PC Roger Benton as a Beat Manager for Dereham and its associated parishes.

We have also had a new Community Policing Team formed, made up of a Sergeant and 6 PCs This team are based out of Dereham Police Station and its aim is to support local policing team with neighbourhood issues and problems that require increased visibility, increased community engagement and increased enforcement by utilising the additional resources and specialist skill that the officers within the team have. This is all part of Chief Constable Paul Sandford's pledge that Norfolk Constabulary will be building on its strong foundations of protecting communities from harm with renewed focus on local Policing with officers becoming more visible in their communities.

Your Local Policing Team have always enjoyed a very close working relationship with the community and while we are still planning our community meetings carefully with emphasis on remaining safe, we are looking forward to more and more in-person meetings and social events Our Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel Priority Setting Meetings have been booked for the remainder of 2022 with meetings scheduled for 13th April 13th July and 12th October, all starting at 7pm in the Breckland District Council Offices. We really hope you and your parishioners can join us.

Our officers are carrying out foot patrols across the area, targeting both high footfall areas where we can engage with our communities and Street Safe patrols; locations highlighted by the public as being areas where they feel unsafe using the StreetSafe/Police.uk website.

We would like to express our sincere gratitude to the Elsing Parish Council, local community and businesses for their understanding and support during what has been undoubtably a very difficu couple of years for everyone and we look forward to meeting with you in the coming months.

Very kind regards

Paula Gilluley, Kings Lynn & Breckland Community Engagement Officer

We will answer letters within 10 working days, where information is available.